
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 4               Week 3 

31 October 2019 

UPCOMING DATES 
Nov 1 Hauraki Festival. Kapahaka. 
Nov 4  Agriculture Day. 
Nov 9 Car Boot Sale. Back Field. 8.30am -12.30pm. 
Nov 13 Best Start. 9am - 11am 
Nov 13  Year 6 College Tour. 9am – 11.20am. 
  College Parent Information Evening. 5.15 - 6.15pm. 
Nov 29 College Enrolment Form Due. 
Dec 5 Twilight Market. 3.30pm - 6.30pm. 
Dec 18 Prizegiving. 11am. 

BASKETBALL DRAW JUNIOR SOCIAL LEAGUE 
YEAR 5 & 6 

 
Friday 1st November 

4.10pm East v Waimata 

Remember to 
wear your 

school uniform 
sunhat in  

                     term 4. 

KAPAHAKA  
Photo from 

dress rehearsal at 
school yesterday. 

 
Looking and  

sounding amazing!! 
 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

BEST START PROGRAMME FOR NEW ENTRANTS 
If your New Entrant child has enrolled this term, or will be enrolling this term, please contact Briar 

about securing your place in our awesome workshop. 
Best Start Waihi East  

Week 5 Wednesday 13th November 9.30am-11.00am.  
Contact Briar on bfrew@east.school.nz  or 863 8693. 

WAHI COLLEGE NEWS FOR YEAR 6 STUDENTS 
Mr. Smith and Mr. Stanley visited our Year 6 group on Tuesday to chat and enrolment packs have 
gone home. Please return these to East School before November 29th. 

Important dates for parents of Year 6 students:  
Waihi College School Tour - Wednesday, 13th November:  
This is an opportunity for your child, together with their Year 6 cohort, to visit Waihi College and 
see how the College works. Parents are welcome to join their child on this tour. The tour starts at 
the Waihi College Gym at 9am, and finishes at 11:20am. College is putting on a bus for students. 
 
Parent Information Meeting: Wednesday, 13th November: 5:15 pm – 6:15 pm Parents are wel-
come to visit the Year 7 & 8 area of the school and find out how our program works. It is a chance 
to meet teachers, see the waka environment and ask questions. The meeting will be in Te Arawa 
waka – there will be students to help you find your way!  
 
Enrolment Forms Due - Friday, 29th November:  The early return of enrolment forms will ensure 
that the Waihi College team have plenty of time to organise the 2020 program. Please return all 
completed forms to the office at your Primary School. 
 
Need more information about Waihi College? Visit our website at www.waihicol.school.nz.  

PB4L News - Positive Behaviour for Learning. 
We are so excited to have our new signage and values tokens underway. Keep an eye out for 

these visual reminders around the school. Your child might talk to you about our new class party 
tokens - blue for respect, yellow for caring and green for responsibility.  

As always, we welcome your feedback as to what we can do to further embrace positive culture of 
our wonderful school. Feel free to touch base with your child’s teacher or  

email principal@east.school.nz 

KAPAHAKA 
All the very best to our Kapahaka Roopu, who 

are performing this Friday in Hauraki Kapahaka 
festival - Rise above and shine!  Massive thanks 
to Mrs. Hartley and Whaea Rangi for the work 
you have poured into our tamariki, to get them 

ready and looking sharp!  
Good Luck to our Leaders  

Dakota and Ryder. 

STAFF FOR 2020 
Rejoining our team for 2020 is the lovely Mrs. Neroli Matautia and Mr. Brendon Carroll!! We are so 
pleased to be able to offer them a position in our amazing kura. 
We are also very privileged to have Ms. Vanessa Maunder joining the team as Deputy Principal 
next year. Vanessa is a passionate and experienced DP, and we are so fortunate to have her as 
part of the team. Many of you will know her from the awesome work she does in her current kura, 
along with various community initiatives she’s involved in. Vanessa has lived in Waihi for the past 
20 years, and is going to be an asset to our school. 

http://www.waihicol.school.nz/
mailto:principal@east.school.nz


FREE EAR CLINIC SERIVICE FOR CHILDREN 
The caravan will be at  Monday 4th November 2019 and Thursday 28th  
November 2019 at Waihi Central Primary School. 9am & 1.30pm.  
Visit the ear nurse for advice on Glue ear assessment and management, 
Wax/foreign body removal, Grommet checks and treatment of discharging 
ears. All children must be accompanied by a caregiver. For enquiries  
regarding this service please contact  078383565. 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Hamilton - Sunday 17 November  - Project Energize will have a free bus going 
to the event for families. Early bird entries close 13 October $8 then $10 after 
that date.   
Go to https://roundthebridges.co.nz/ for more info. 

WAIHI AMATEUR ATHLETIC CLUB  
Start date Monday 4th November!  Tiny tots upwards. 
5.15pm-6.30pm every Monday (excluding school and public holidays) at the Waihi 
College Pavilion, Rata St (past the gym).  Parent support and help is required.  2 
weeks free trial before registration is required.  First ribbon day of the season is  
November 2nd in Tauranga (coaching available night prior for anyone                 
interested.  Club singlets are available for purchase.  Please follow us on Facebook 
at Waihi Amateur Athletic Club and message if you have any further queries. 

To book your spot email principal@east.school.nz 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693        Absentees: 021 0258 4817 
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